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The Washington Township Board of Supervisor's met at the Municipal Building on February 18,
2013

All Supervisors were present.

Chairman Dan McGregor called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M.

Everyone stood for the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved as read.

The Treasurer’s report was read and approved as read.

Supervisor Dan McGregor read the following reports. Dillsburg EMS responded to 119 calls for
the month of January with 6 in Washington Township. Franklintown Fire Company responded to
30 calls for the month with 1 in the township. There were no reports from Wellsville Fire
Company or East Berlin Fire Company.
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Subdivision Plans:

Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr. made a motion to approve the Subdivision plans for Terry
Ford’s property known as LD-43 as presented by Surveyor Dave Hoffman. Supervisor Jeff
Propps seconded the motion. Planning Commission members signed the plans first after
receiving the requested deed information which was a provision for their approval.

Business from the Floor:

Resident Donald Wyrick of 68 Brittany Lane informed the Supervisors since the last supervisor’s
meeting, he did attend the Planning Commission meeting. He will not need a Zoning Hearing
since the ATF has approved the location to be in his residence, therefore he will be considered
a Home Occupation as long as he meets all township requirements. Solicitor Myers informed
the Zoning Officer to issue him a Certificate of Use as proof of the Supervisor’'s approval.

Jim Adams, Mayor of Franklintown Boro asked the Supervisors if they intended to contribute to
the Franklintown Fire Company’s new truck purchase. The Supervisors informed him they did
not budget it at this time and with having three fire companies that serve the township, they did
not want to start contributions to individual fire companies towards the purchasing of trucks.
Supervisor Anderson asked him to provide the township with some figures on the truck.

Old Business:

Supervisor Propps reported that he meet with Solicitor Myers to go over her comments for the
draft ordinances. He will make changes to show to the other Supervisors and should have it
ready to resubmit to County in a month or so.
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New Business:

Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr. made a motion to set the Spring Clean up dates for April 24 &
25 from 8:00-4:30 and April 26 from 8:00-12:00. Supervisor Jeff Propps seconded the motion.

Solicitor’'s Report:

Solicitor Sharon Myers had nothing additional to report but requested a short executive meeting
after the meeting.

Supervisor Jeff Propps made a motion to pay bills out of the General Funds Account totaling
$7,747.73 and the State Account totaling $6,014.20. Supervisor Dan McGregor seconded the
motion.

Supervisor Jeff Propps made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 P.M. Supervisor Harlen
Anderson, Jr. seconded the motion.
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Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Deardorff, Secretary/Treasurer
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